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HORSHAM AMNESTY

December 2014

Important News about Meetings
Now that our group has grown in size (!) we will be meeting every month in the Friends Meeting House, Worthing Road on the 1st Tuesday of the month beginning with our AGM on 6th January. Parking is available in Sainsbury’s car park opposite – you don’t need to pay after 7pm, just collect a ticket at the barrier and use it on the way out. We will begin the meeting as usual at 8pm and you need to use the entrance to the left hand side of the main door.  The Meeting House will also be the venue when we have speakers and also where we will continue to hold our annual Writeathon and Write for Rights.
Thanks to the Friends who have made us so welcome.

Horsham Group AGM

Our annual opportunity to meet and reflect on the last year’s activities and begin discussions on how we will campaign during the coming twelve months.  We welcome new members who would like to find out about what we have been doing, ask questions and contribute ideas and suggestions. 
Write for Rights
We held our annual Write for Rights morning last Saturday at the Friends Meeting House where we told visitors about the cases we were focussing on this year :  Yolanda Oqueli in Guatamala and Dr Mohammed al-Roken in the United Arab Emirates.  We filled two large cards with messages of solidarity and I posted them off today.  There is still time to take action if you weren’t able to join us on Saturday.  You will find all the details online at http://www.amnesty.org.uk/issues/Write-for-Rights-2014 or just Google:  Amnesty Write for Rights.
We also sent a card to Eskinder Nega, a journalist in Ethiopia, our new prisoner of conscience.

Of the three cases we included in last year’s Write for Rights we have heard that messages to the villagers of Nabi Saleh in the Occupied Palestinian Territories helped raise awareness of their struggle.
Finally on behalf of the group Hannah emailed a message of solidarity to Norwegian, John Jeanette Solstad Remø who is seeking legal recognition of her gender.  (More information here http://www.amnesty.org.uk/write-rights-john-jeanette-solstad-remo-norway) This is the reply we received:

Dear Hannah & the rest of Horsham Amnesty International Group, 

Thanks to people like you (and your Amnesty International group) I will go on with the struggle as long as needed.

Thank you so much for your engagement and your warm support!

Best wishes to you and your group

From
John Jeanette

New Case for Horsham Group
In October, Hugh Sandeman, Libya CC, came to talk to us about the situation in North Africa bringing us up to date on what is happening in Libya.  We have been pressing the Libyan Government and the Council of Misrahta to allow the peaceful return of the Tawarghan community to their town.  Their homes had been demolished and the Tawarghans are being persecuted in revenge attacks following the Libyan uprising.  Sadly campaigning has been put on hold as the political situation in Libya has deteriorated making communication virtually impossible.  Amnesty researchers continue to monitor what is happening there but for the moment we will have asked to work on another case.
We have just received the details of our new prisoner of conscience, Eskinder Nega, an Ethiopian journalist imprisoned for 18 years for criticising the government.  His journalist wife, Serkalem Fasil, had also been imprisoned giving birth to their son whilst in jail.  After international campaigning she was eventually released and reunited with her family.  Now we must convey our support to her as we campaign for the release of her husband.
South East Region AGM
This year the conference will be held in Chichester on 7th February form 10.00am – 4.00pm. The address is:  Worship Hall, Christ Church United Church, Old Market Avenue, Chichester, West Sussex PO19 1SW.

Please reply by email or phone to Philip our regional secretary: 
philynda@btinternet.com             01483 503876
Stop Torture Conference

We have been working as a group on some of the case in Amnesty’s current “Stop Torture” Campaign.  As part of that, the Amnesty International Country Coordinators are organising a conference: “Stop Torture - How Activists Can Campaign for Safeguards”.  This will be along the lines of the very successful “Disappearances” conference held a few years ago.  There is an impressive line up of speakers, including Craig Murray, former UK ambassador to Uzbekistan whom many of us heard at an earlier SE regional conference.

Saturday 14 February

11 am - 3:30 pm

Human Rights Action Centre

17-25 New Inn Yard

London EC2A 3EA
The conference is free but you do need to register at http://bit.ly/1Cy3Mqf 
More details are in the flyer attached which you might like to forward to anyone you think would be interested.

Horsham Street Collection
Many thanks to all of you who turned out to rattle a tin at the street collection last month.  It was a record year with a total of £771.25.  This could have been a result of the sunny weather (a distinct contrast to two years ago when the tins held more water than coins), or the fact that it was held on the Saturday after “Black Friday” when people seemed to be happier parting with money.  But definitely down to the generosity of those who gave their time to collect.  We will, of course, be letting you know which Saturday to keep free next year!
National Conference and AGM
As a member of Amnesty, you can influence the issues we focus on, the human rights campaigns we run, and the way we work as an organisation by taking part in our National Conference and Annual General Meeting (AGM). 
Make your vote count – join us at Warwick University, Coventry, on 18-19 April 2015, for a weekend of inspiration, activism and debate.
Finally....
You are invited to join in carol singing raising money for Oxfam.  They will be outside the Oxfam shop on Thursday 18 December between 6pm and 7pm.
You can find out more details and book your place here: http://www.amnesty.org.uk/2015-national-conference-and-annual-general-meeting-AGM       or Google AIUK 2015 AGM
Looking Forward: 
6 January

Horsham group AGM 



Friends Meeting House
3 February

Introduction to our new POC and planning for 2015










Friends Meeting House
7 February

SE Regional Conference


Chichester

14 February
Stop Torture Conference


HRAC, London

3 March

Talk by Ethiopia Country Coordinator
Friends Meeting House
7 April

Group meeting




Friends Meeting House
18-19 April

National Conference & AGM 

Warwick

5 May

Group meeting




Friends Meeting House
2 June

Group meeting




Friends Meeting House
4 July

Writeathon 




Friends Meeting House

7 July

Group Meeting




Friends Meeting House

For more information about group venues and events please contact:

horsham.amnesty@btinternet.com
Don’t forget to look at our website for news about the group, up to date information and actions: 

http://www.amnesty.org.uk/groups/horsham 
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